
RCW 35.02.150  Pending final disposition of petition no other 
petition for incorporation to be acted upon—Withdrawal or 
substitution—Action on petition for annexation authorized.  After the 
filing of any petition for incorporation with the county auditor, and 
pending its final disposition as provided for in this chapter, no 
other petition for incorporation which embraces any of the territory 
included therein shall be acted upon by the county auditor, the county 
legislative authority, or the boundary review board, or by any other 
public official or body that might otherwise be empowered to receive 
or act upon such a petition: PROVIDED, That any petition for 
incorporation may be withdrawn by a majority of the signers thereof at 
any time before such petition has been certified by the county auditor 
to the county legislative authority: PROVIDED FURTHER, That a new 
petition may be substituted therefor that embraces other or different 
boundaries, incorporation as a city or town operating under a 
different title of law, or for incorporation as a city or town 
operating under a different plan or form of government, by a majority 
of the signers of the original incorporation petition, at any time 
before the original petition has been certified by the county auditor 
to the county legislative authority, in which case the same 
proceedings shall be taken as in the case of an original petition. A 
boundary review board, county auditor, county legislative authority, 
or any other public official or body may act upon a petition for 
annexation before considering or acting upon a petition for 
incorporation which embraces some or all of the same territory, 
without regard to priority of filing.  [1986 c 234 § 23; 1982 c 220 § 
3; 1973 1st ex.s. c 164 § 1; 1965 c 7 § 35.02.150. Prior: 1961 c 200 § 
1.]

Severability—1982 c 220: See note following RCW 36.93.100.
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